
 
 

 
 

Board of Directors Work Session Meeting 
October 2nd, 2023 

The Board of Directors of the Aspen Fire Protection District met for Work Session. The meeting was open to the 
public in person and virtually via Zoom.  
 
Meeting called to order by John Ward at 12:12pm. 
 
Roll Call:   
• Board of Directors Present: John Ward, Parker Lathrop, Dave “Wabs” Walbert, Emily Taylor  
• Board of Directors Absent: Charles Cunniffe 
• Staff/Volunteers Present:  Rick, Balentine, Jake Andersen, Nikki Lapin, Jan Schubert, Jan Legersky, Amanda 

Perusse, Scott Arthur, Ken Josselyn, Michael Holmes, Arnold Nimmo, David Richardson (zoom). 
• Public/Others: Richard Peterson 
 
2024 Draft Budget Review 
The board reviewed the 2024 draft budget. 
 
Chief Balentine provided an overview of the major line items and changes from the previous year.  
Discussion around: 

- District Staff:  Incudes a 10% inflation salary increase. There was a new salary study recently completed 
which will be presented to the Board soon in order for the Board to discuss the salary philosophy moving 
forward. 

 
- Additional Staffing: Request for an additional Lieutenant and Firefighter per shift and one FT Fire Inspector 

for the prevention team, based on internal surveys and community priorities, to fill in gaps, provide added 
safety for our members and improve response time to calls and wildfire. Discussion on the opportunity to 
improve staffing and response time, and the importance of considering internal and public surveys. Deputy 
Chief Andersen will give a presentation at the next Board meeting on 10/10/23 to provide information on 
why adding more personnel is important and necessary for the organization’s future.  

 
- The Director of Wildfire Resiliency position is now full-time and partially funded by grants and donations 

from a FEMA Grant and Forest Service Grant.  
 

- Gradually increase the budget over time rather than implementing a large tax increase all at once. The total 
expense is estimated to increase by over $3 million in the next year.  

 
Request for a formal budget presentation at the next board meeting on 10/10/2023. 
 
Discussion on the need to clarify options and find a solution that satisfies the District and our members. 
 
MOTION: Motion by John Ward to adjourn at 1:46pm   

Second: Wabs 
Discussion:  None 
Vote:   All approved.  

 
*** A full recording of this meeting can be requested by contacting the District Administrator at 
nikki.lapin@aspenfire.com or by calling 970-925-5532. 
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